Letters from W. Micholitz to Frederik Sander
 

049 Micholitz to Sander





Rangoon, 29th February 1888

Messrs. F. Sander & Co., St. Albans

Dear Sir,

Enclosed I send you a list of contents of 13 cases of plants which will be shipped today by SS. Chittagong; she will leave here about the second or third of the ensuing month. Of Saccolabium blumei I send you only good plants, but you must not think it my fault when they look yellow on arriving since they were quite yellow and dried up when I got them on account of the fearful heat now prevailing. I remember seeing a remark in Alfred’s book about Saccolabium which I sent to you last year under the same conditions, where it was said: S[accolabium] b[lumei] arrived good but very yellow looking. Well, of course, if plants look yellow when they are packed, they do not become green during the voyage.

I tried hard to get some more of D[endrobium] lituiflorum but I did not succeed. A very good form of D. aggregatum is also found there and I sent three men out to get some, but they returned without a single plant – well perhaps another time.

My steamer leaves here tomorrow morning but does not get to Singapore until about Friday or Saturday next week, these B.J. steamers take their time over it, however, I hope to get to Manila about the 20th of March. Should I be able to get Ph[alaenopsis] schill[eriana] in Manila itself, I should want £150 – 200 at once. Well, I shall see.

I should much prefer to remain out here for a year or two, I would be able to do something if you could send somebody to Singapore to take charge of the Phalaenopsis. I might then return to Burma to explore some new ground. The best trip one could make would be to go from Moulmein to Zime and Oran in Siam, only lately I got hold of a rather scarce book, where a traveller who went up that way mentions it several times that the trees were covered with orchids. On the other hand I have a good mind if I can get the Phal[aenopsis] together in a short time, not to establish them but pack them in a way somewhat similar to the way I packed the Alocasia, that is in small flat boxes with dry soft shavings, then pack this in a large box but so that the small boxes do not touch each other. Last year I saw some sent over to Singapore that way, where they arrived in very good state although, it being the rainy season, they had got soaked with water, whilst mine in costly glass cases were turning head down already. I am almost convinced they will travel that way better than in any other way, it is the hot, dry , sharp air which kills them, and no matter how much water you pour on them, it is all of no avail unless the cases are airtight. Well, I shall see.

Yours faithfully,

W. Micholitz

Translated by: Maren Talbot
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